## BLACKSMITH LAKE

PO Box 426 Belfair, WA 98528



ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER Fall 2021

Dear Neighbors,

I'm happy to announce that we will be able to gather at the library for our fall meeting. The meeting is scheduled for October 21, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. at Timberland Library in Belfair. On tap for the meeting is the election of two board positions. In odd numbered years, we elect the positions of first vice-president and treasurer. Mirka Ramsey has agreed to run for treasurer and Grover Ramsey (no relation) has agreed to run for first vice-president. Nominations are still open and will be until the meeting on the 21<sup>st</sup>. The election will take place on that date.

We had the road worked on last year, and it's held up very well. We will maintain that work by filling potholes as needed. The company that did our road will return in 2022 to do another grading. Hopefully, we'll have a winter that will be kind to the road.

We've recently received a number of calls regarding flat tires. Most are being caused by screws, nails, and bolts. We don't know whether the items were picked up on our road or elsewhere, but there have been several incidents. Please either email our group or give us a call if you've had a flat. There is a good deal of construction going on out here, and it's possible that accidental spills of hardware have occurred. Not sure what we can do about this, but we can address it at the meeting.

If you have any concerns that you'd like to have on the agenda for our meeting, please notify the board by email or by telephone.

See you all in October (barring any changes in our ability to gather).

Sincerely, Your BLRA Board

Claudia Charlton	President		360-552-8410
Kevin Boyle	1 <sup>st</sup> Vice-President	Interim	360-372-2521
Joe Dowding	2 <sup>nd</sup> Vice-President		
Steve Zemzick	Secretary		
Mirka Ramsey	Treasurer		360-372-2546
Email:	blacksmithlakeroadassoc@gmail.com		